
MEETINGS
Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings: You may speak on matters of 
concern during the first 10 minutes of each meeting.  Please notify Bernadette Ryan (Council) or 
Kate Anderson (Community Boards) at least three days prior to the meeting.
Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note: If you wish to advertise your meeting 
here, or make any changes to meeting details, please let Bernadette Ryan know by 9am on Thursday 
of the week prior to publication by emailing meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz or by phoning 03 
347 2800 or 03 318 8338. If you wish to speak on matters of concern, prior notification is requested 
by the committees.

COUNCIL 
& COMMUNITY BOARDS 

Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 30 July, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston Council Building
Selwyn Waihora Zone Committee
•	Tuesday, 5 August, 1pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Audit & Risk Sub-committee
•	Wednesday, 6 August, 3pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Industrial Park Project Team
•	Thursday, 7 August, 3pm, Izone Café & Visitors 

Centre Meeting Room
	 (Because this project team discusses 

commercially sensitive information, the 
public will be excluded from most, if not 
all, of the meeting. Please direct any queries 
to the Corporate Services Manager, Douglas 
Marshall)

Selwyn District Council Water Race Sub-
committee
•	Monday, 11 August, 1.30pm, Executive Meeting 

Room One, Rolleston Council Building
Council Meeting
•	Wednesday, 13 August, 1pm, Council Chambers, 

Rolleston Council Building
	 The meeting is followed by a Citizenship 

Ceremony at 6.30pm which is open to the 
public.

Hororata/Acheron Rural Water Supply Sub-
committee
•	Thursday, 14 August, 8.30am, Darfield Library/

Service Centre
Malvern Hills Rural Water Supply Sub-
committee
•	Thursday, 14 August, 10.30am Darfield Library/

Service Centre

local COMMITTEES
& ASSOCIATIONS

These are public meetings and the first 10 
minutes are available for the public to speak.
Broadfield District Community Centre 
Committee
•	Wednesday, 6 August, 7.30pm, Broadfield 

Community Hall
Darfield Recreation & Community Centre 
Committee
•	Monday, 4 August, 7.30pm, Darfield Recreation 

Centre
Doyleston Community Committee
•	Wednesday, 13 August, 7.30pm, Osborne Park 

Pavilion
Hororata Reserve Management Committee
•	Wednesday, 6 August, 7.30pm, Hororata 

Domain Admin Block
Kirwee Recreation Reserve Management 
Committee
•	Monday, 11 August, 7.30pm, Kirwee Sports 

Pavilion
Ladbrooks Community Hall Committee
•	Friday, 15 August, 7.45pm, Ladbrooks Hall
Lake Coleridge Community Committee
•	Friday, 8 August, 7.30pm, Lake Coleridge Hall
Leeston Community Committee
•	Monday, 4 August, 7.30pm, Leeston Library 

Community Room
Lincoln Community Committee
•	Monday, 11 August, 7.30pm, Lincoln Event 

Centre
Lincoln Event Centre Governance Committee
•	Wednesday, 30 July, 7.30pm, Lincoln Event 

Centre
Prebbleton Community Association
•	Tuesday, 12 August, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Hall
Prebbleton Public Hall Society Inc.
•	Monday, 11 August, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Hall
Springfield Township Committee
•	Tuesday, 5 August, 7.30pm, Tawera Hall
Springston Hall Committee
•	Thursday, 7 August, 7.30pm, Springston Hall
Tai Tapu Community Association Inc.
•	Wednesday, 6 August, 7.30pm, Tai Tapu Library
Weedons Reserve Committee
•	Monday, 11 August, 7.30pm, Weedons Reserve 

Pavilion
Weedons Residents Association Inc.
•	Tuesday, 12 August, 7.30pm, Weedons Reserve 

Pavilion
West Melton Community Centre Committee
•	Tuesday, 29 July, 7.30pm, West Melton 

Community Centre
West Melton Residents Association
•	Wednesday, 13 August, 7.30pm, West Melton 

Community Centre
Whitecliffs Township & Domain Committee
•	Monday, 11 August, 7.30pm, Glentunnel Hall

Are you involved in the arts, but 
need some financial assistance to 

make your project work?
The closing date for the Creative NZ – Creative Communities Scheme funding applications 
is Friday 29 August 2014.

For more information about criteria, contact the scheme administrator, Stuart Westoby, 
at the Selwyn District Council phone 03 347 2708, stuart.westoby@selwyn.govt.nz.

The following grants were made from the last funding round:

•	Lincoln Women’s Institute	 $500 towards hall hire & senior citizens 
concert costs

•	Ellesmere Highland Pipe Band,	
	 Rolleston Piping & Drumming School	 $1,000 towards 2014 tutor costs & hall hire

•	Malvern Community Arts Council	 $4,000 towards 2014 Artweek costs

•	Leeston 150th Committee	 $1,000 towards Burns Night/Ceilidh costs

•	Malvern School of Music	 $740 towards 2014 concert costs

•	Greendale Primary School PTA	 $750 towards music tuition costs

•	Selwyn Wairewa Youth Trust	 $1,500 towards print making workshop costs

•	Selwyn Arts Trust	 $4,945 towards brochure development.

Malvern 
Enviro 
Meeting

all welcome
Thursday 14 August 
6.30pm at Darfield Library.

Like us on Facebook and 
follow us on twitter
Did you know that you can find out about 
what’s happening in Selwyn on Facebook 
and twitter?

You can like the ‘Selwyn District Council’ 
page on facebook.com to keep up to 
date with news, activities, events and 
consultations in our district.

We also have a Facebook page for young 
people called ’Sensational Selwyn 
Youth.’ If you are a young person or a 
parent this page will keep you updated 
on events and activities for young people.

The ‘Selwyn Aquatic Centre’, ‘Selwyn 
libraries’, ‘Rolleston Community Centre’ 
and ‘Lincoln Event Centre’ also have 
their own Facebook pages where they 
post about events and activities that are 
happening.  

If you want to find out about the attractions 
available in Selwyn – like skiing, gardens, 
golf and places to eat and drink you can 
follow the ‘Sensational Selwyn’ page.    

The Council also has a twitter account 
which you can follow at twitter.com – it’s 
called @futureforselwyn.

SELWYN DISTRICT PLAN
First Schedule Part I of the Resource Management Act, 1991

Plan Change 39 – Proposed Changes to the Tree Shading 
Provisions of the Selwyn District Plan

Public notice of summary of submissions and call for further submissions

A summary of submissions, along with copies of original submissions for Plan Change 
39 are now available from all Council Service Centres, Libraries and on our website 
(www.selwyn.govt.nz).

Further submissions may only be lodged by the following:

(a)	 Any person representing a relevant aspect of the public interest; and

(b)	 Any person that has an interest in the plan change greater than the interest the 
public has; and

(c)	 The local authority itself.

Further submissions must be limited to matters either in support of or in opposition 
to an original submission made on the plan change. This must be in writing and in 
accordance with Form 6, which is available from any Council Service Centre or on our 
website. Further submissions must be served on Selwyn District Council in one of the 
following ways:

Posted to:	 Planning Department, Selwyn District Council, PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643

Delivered to:	 a Council service centre in Darfield, Lincoln, Leeston or Rolleston.

Faxed to: 	 (03) 347 2799 (if you fax your submission please post or deliver a copy 
to the details above)

Emailed to:	 submissions@selwyn.govt.nz.

A person who makes a further submission must serve a copy of it on the person who 
lodged the original submission no later than 5 working days after a copy is provided 
to Selwyn District Council.

The closing date for further submissions is 5pm Wednesday 13 August 2014. 

For further information regarding this plan change or the process outlined above, please 
contact Andrew Mactier, Policy and Strategy Planner on 03 347 2800.

Worm Farm Care and Maintenance Workshop
Conducted by Ruthy Guy at the Lincoln Envirotown Community Gardens –  Saturday 
16 August, 10 am – midday.

Ruthy is an environmental education teacher with a passion for worm farms and 
composting. Be prepared to get your hands dirty or you may bring rubber gloves to 
wear. Worms and worm castings will be available to purchase.

Lincoln Envirotown Community Gardens are located on James Street, behind the 
Maternity Hospital. Please park on the road. A gold coin donation is appreciated (or 
donate time to the Selwyn Timebank).

For more information, contact the Gardens Coordinator, Ruth Wood (325 2193,  
ruth.wood@xtra.co.nz).



SELWYN DISTRICT COUNCIL
PO Box 90, Rolleston 7643
council@selwyn.govt.nz

Council Chambers & Offices
Norman Kirk Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2800 or 318 8338

Rolleston Library & Service Centre 
Rolleston Drive, Rolleston
Ph 347 2880 or 318 8338

Darfield Library & Service Centre
1 South Terrace, Darfield
Ph 318 8338 or 347 2800

Leeston Library & Service Centre 
High Street, Leeston
Ph 347 2820 or 318 8338

Lincoln Library & Service Centre
Gerald Street, Lincoln
Ph 347 2875 or 318 8338

www.selwyn.govt.nz	 for the week 29 July to 4 August

www.selwynlibrary.co.nz

Mobile library timetable
Wednesday 30 July
Rakaia Huts	 10.15 – 11.05am
Southbridge School	 11.20am – 12.40pm
Rolly Kids	 2 – 2.30pm

Thursday 31 July
Ladbrooks School	 12.40 – 1.40pm
Prebbleton Tavern	 4 – 6pm

Friday 1 August
Kirwee School	 10.40 – 11.15am
Springfield School	 12.15 – 1pm

Monday 4 August
Whippersnappers Lincoln	 11.30am – 12noon
Selwyn Toddlers	 1.30 – 2pm

Tuesday 5 August
Glenroy Hall	 12.10 – 12.50pm
Glentunnel Hall	 1.15 – 1.45pm
Glentunnel School	 1.45 – 2.45pm

Wednesday 6 August
Burnham Kindy	 10.15 – 11am
Hororata School	 11.30am – 1pm
Greendale School	 1.20 – 1.50pm

R O L L E S T O N
COMMUNITY CENTRE NEWS

Lincoln Envirotown Mahoe 
Reserve no Working Bee 
Sunday 3 August due to 
extensive flooding. 
We will need extra people on 
September 7 at 2pm. 

If your dog was first registered after 30 June 2006 
and is not a working dog, the law requires them 
to be microchipped. This free monthly service is 
available at the following places.

Friday 8 August
•	 Leeston 	 9 – 9.30am
•	 Darfield 	 10.15 – 10.45am
•	 Rolleston 	 11.30am – 12pm
•	 Lincoln 	 12.45 – 1.15pm

Please note:
•	 All clinics last for only half an hour.
•	 The Rolleston venue is in Norman Kirk Drive 

(off Rolleston Drive), other locations are 
outside libraries.

•	 Microchipping will not take place if wet.
If you have any questions regarding microchipping, 
please contract Tracey Wheeler on 347 2800 or 
318 8338.

Selwyn Launch Group
selwynlaunchgroup.org.nz

Driving in the wet
Key tip: Stopping distances nearly double on 
wet roads

Therefore, drivers should:

•	 slow down and keep a generous following distance 
between you and the car in front 

•	 the two-second rule should be a four-second rule 

•	 be extra vigilant – take corners slowly 

•	 watch for road signs warning of flooding and remember 
that you will need more time to stop and avoid hazards 
in wet conditions.

Driving in the snow and ice
Key tip: Go slow on ice and snow

Whenever possible, avoid driving in heavy snow. If you 
cannot avoid it, when driving on snow and ice then slow 
down, and:

•	 allow for much greater braking distances 

•	 avoid braking suddenly

•	 to avoid skidding, give the brake pedal a few taps rather 
than one hard push

•	 remember to carry chains and put them on when 
necessary.

Get Active at Rolleston 
Community Centre

Pump Fitness – Pump is a resistance 
training class that will tone and strengthen 
your entire body using a weight bar and 
plates.  Great music, with an awesome new 
instructor, Donna.

Mondays 6 – 6.50pm.  $7 per class.

For more information e-mail rcc.enquiries@
selwyn.govt.nz or phone 347 2882, pick up 
a copy of our Term 3 brochure, go online to 
www.selwyn.govt.nz/rcc,  visit our Facebook 
page or call in to see us at 94 Rolleston Drive.

Stay safe on the 
roads this winter
In winter, driving conditions can 
be challenging. Daylight hours are 
shorter, temperatures are much 
colder and rain, fog and ice are 
common. Snow can also occur 
at times. All of these conditions 
contribute to making our roads 
more difficult to drive on and require 
that motorists take extra care. Wet, 
slippery roads can be unforgiving 
of even small mistakes, particularly 
on bends.

Winter driving does not have to be 
dangerous or intimidating. Preparing 
your vehicle and adjusting your 
driving for the conditions helps to 
ensure you can drive safely in the 
winter.  

Driving in fog
Key tip: In fog, turn on your headlights, not 
your park lights

You should also:

•	 adjust your speed to the visibility levels 

•	 keep your headlamps on low (dip) beam, as high beam 
will reflect off fog and produce glare, further reducing 
visibility 

•	 only use fog lamps when visibility is severely reduced 
(e.g. by snow or fog). It is illegal to use fog lamps in 
clear conditions at any time as they can dazzle other 
road users 

•	 keep a generous following distance between you and 
the car in front.

Driving with sun strike
Key tip: Keep your windscreen clean, inside 
and out

Sun strike can occur at any time, but is most likely during 
sunrise or sunset during the winter months, when the 
sun’s rays hit your windscreen at a low angle. This can 
make it difficult, or even impossible, to see. This is a very 
dangerous condition to drive in.

Driving on winding roads
Key tip: Reduce speeds on bends and keep left

Drive slower than you normally would – it only takes a 
split second to lose control in wet or icy conditions. Avoid 
sudden braking or turning movements that could cause 
you to skid. Accelerate smoothly and brake gently and 
use your highest gear travelling uphill and your lowest 
gear travelling downhill. 

MICROCHIPPING CLINIC

Do you care for a young adult with a disability?

Would you like to learn about supported/independent living 
options for your young adult?

Come along to hear our guest speakers on Tuesday, 29 July, 
7pm – 9pm at the Habgood Lounge, Lincoln Event Centre, 
Meijer Drive, Lincoln.

Any enquiries please contact Jane Thomas (03) 347 9707.


